
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear friends and family members, 

I am very grateful for all your support for our car. Thank you for this amazing gift! We try to keep our 

money as short as possible but the expenses are bigger than the income. For me (Dani) that is a very great 

challenge and sometimes I am asking myself, what is coming next? And how I will be able to do it…?  

Some of our sponsors were dying and others are now giving money for Robert’s Bible School Fees. 

Therefore we have to less support at our mission account for our daily expenses and for the working cost 

of my ministry with Scripture Union like petrol etc. I spoke about those problems with a German couple 

called Ruth and Wilhelm and after our call they were sending me the following letter: 

 

Dear Dani,  

Thank you for opening up to us. We know your prayer letters and we see that God is blessing your ministry. For us it is so 

amazing how many children and youngsters you are able to reach with the Gospel and how much hard you are working.  

 
And we feel really sorry, that you don’t have enough support. We as Christians don’t have the right, just to keep our money 

only for us. Jesus is teaching us in a parable, that he is the owner and we are just the ones managing everything the Lord 

has given to us. Who is able to judge what we are doing with those belongings? Nobody apart from God! 

 
One of our sons went to Africa for many years as a Theological teacher at a Bible College for African pastors. Never ever we 

will forget what our daughter in law was telling us one day: “We investigate a part of our life and a part of our private 

finances in our mission work. Therefore for me it is so awful to beg also for all the finances for our ministry.” We reminded 

her saying after hearing about your financial problems.  

 
Please share about these challenges with your friends and you may even quote us. May everybody who is reading this ask 

himself, if he is not able to proof in front of the Lord to support your ministry on a regularly monthly basis with at least 10 

Euros (1000 KES). Our God will bless him, much more than those 10 Euros (1000 KES)! 

 
Maybe there are friends of yours who are really not able to support you, those may pray to the Lord and ask him to find 

others who are willing and able to sponsor your ministry.  

 

Be blessed,  

Yours Ruth & Wilhelm 

 
Because I know that our life is in the hands of God, therefore I want to trust him also in all of such 

financial challenges. But it is not easy when you are in a situation that you have to pay for a bill and there is 

no money, especially not when you are in a foreign country. Therefore we would be very happy, if you are 

able to support us, so that we are able to continue in our ministry here at Kenya. 

Harambee (Swahili) =  
Lasst uns zusammen arbeiten  

You hem me in – behind and before; 

You have laid your hand upon me. 

 

Psalm 139:5 

Bibelclub 
at Mugwathi Primary School/ Dundori 

Mini-Bibel-Club  
at Tyster Academy/ Kiratina 



And especially in the last few weeks I was experiencing some sooo amazing things at the schools!!! In the 

midst of October 2015 I stopped to teach Bible Clubs for now, but I will continue next year. Meanwhile I 

am going to 18 schools and I am teaching 4167 children in 27 classes on a weekly basis and I will continue 

the same next year. 

For now I have stopped the Bible Clubs to offer a special program to the schools: 

I do an Evangelistic lesson for almost one hour and afterwards I am showing a 

movie according to the lesson. 6 Nursery schools and 24 primary schools had 

booked me for an entire morning or an entire afternoon. I am still continuing next 

week in six schools… Till today I was able to reach out to 605 nursery children and 

3267 primary children. At primary schools I was concentrating on Standard 6 to 8. 

After the movie I made myself available for counselling.  

 

And then the amazing thing happened!!! 471 girls and 364 boys, therefore 835 

children, gave their lives to Jesus and more then 100 children ask for personal 

counselling and prayers!!! And God was doing amazing things!!! I never ever 

experienced something like this before in my life!!! Glory to God only !!!  

 

From the 24th to the 27th of November 2015 Robert has his next examinations at 

Bible School. Please, pray for him. To study by using English language is a great 

challenge for him!!! 

On the weekends we are still supporting our church (AIC Kiratina) as much as we are 

able: Worship team, choir and dancing group (Robert) and Sunday School, Children’s 

Program, drama group and Teens´ Club (Dani). 

 

All further information we will send you shortly before Christmas. 

Blessings and greetings, 

Yours  

 

 

 

 

 

  

Scripture Union  
Nakuru County 
P.O. Box 12751 
20100 Nakuru 
Kenya 
 

Robert & Daniela Kadala 
P.O. Box 18645, 20100 Nakuru, Kenya 
 
Handy Dani:     +254/ 70 35 68 191 
Handy Robert: +254/ 713 81 82 15 
E-Mail: family_kadala@gmx.de 
 
www.daniatscriptureunion.blogger.de 

Missionshilfe Lemgo e.V 
Postbank Hannover 
IBAN: DE09 2501 0030 0190 5543 01 
BIC: PBNKDEFF 
 
Please indicate for 
Family Kadala.  
Thank you.  

Movie & Evangelisation 
 at Kapkuikui on the 9. 11.15!!! 

Pupils gave their lives to Jesus!!! 

Open Air Service  
at our church 


